          The Berrypatch Nursery and Out of School club 

Lost Child Policy/Procedure

Care of all children is paramount. We will always try to safely supervise children when in the setting or on trips by keeping them in sight or hearing at all times to prevent them from becoming lost.  
We will teach children about safety if taken out and about, particularly about the dangers of wandering off and talking to strangers.  Children will be reminded regularly of keeping safe.

We will try to avoid going to places that are overcrowded

We will take the necessary precautions when out and about, e.g. having the children in reins, holding  hands/an adults hand. 
We will carry a mobile phone with contact numbers at all times and risk assessments will be made/obtained to any new outing or trip before embarking on them. 

Sometimes children can become “Missing” in busy places. In the event of this happening we will: 
In the event of any child becoming lost/missing on an outing we will :
Immediately raise the alarm to all around and enlist any help available to search for the lost child giving a full description of the child and their clothing.
If the child is not found by this point then one staff member will call the police and then the parent and continue to look for the child . The remaining members of staff will stay in the area and supervise the other children 
We will then report incident to Ofsted and make a record of the incident and ask parents to sign it.

In the event of any child becoming lost/missing in the playgroup we will:
Look in each area of the building – Kitchen,foyer,adult toilet,main room,childrens toilets,office, and the outdoor area. 
If the child is not found then a member of staff will search the immediate outside area at the front of the building and if applicable help will be sought from any passing members of the public . A mobile phone will be taken 
If the child is not found by this point then the staff member  will call the  playgroup ( to see if the child has been found)  if they haven’t the staff member will call the   police and then the parent and continue to look for the child 
Staff members will reassure any other children in the playgroups care who may be upset about the situation

We will then report incident to Ofsted and make a record of the incident and ask parents to sign it.


